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December 10, 2004
Fellow WEQ Members,

As Chairman and CEO of the North American Energy Standards Board and on behalf of the Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Board Members, I am writing to urge each of you to cast your ballots supporting adoption of the NAESB Version “0” business practices standards currently out for member ratification.  These NAESB practices complement the North American Electric Reliability Council’s (NERC) Version “0” reliability standards.  The WEQ Business Practices Subcommittee (BPS) and the WEQ Executive Committee (EC) unanimously approved these standards in November.

As you all are aware, the NAESB Version “0” standards are a translation of business practices elements embodied in NERC’s existing operating policies.  The goal of the translation effort was to effect no substantive changes to such practices as they existed in NERC’s operating policies.  The identification, referral to NAESB and subsequent translation of those business practices was performed in cooperation with NERC.   Accordingly, NERC’s Version “0” reliability standards will no longer contain the business practices previously embodied in their operating policies.  This is an additional reason why it is critically important to adopt NAESB’s Version “0” business practice standards: to ensure that no business practice gaps exist in reliable operations.  

Adopting NAESB’s Version “0” standards will not end our efforts to improve our business practices and develop new ones to complement reliability but provides the foundation for continued development using our ANSI-approved standards development process.  In fact, the NAESB Board met yesterday and approved the 2005 WEQ Annual Plan.  Among other specific annual plan tasks is a highest priority action item to modify NAESB Version “0” standards to reflect today’s market operations that were not explicitly represented in NERC’s current operating policies and hence were not translated by NAESB.  That effort is already underway and I encourage each of you to join in and become active participants.

With this in mind, I want to encourage each of you to return your ratification ballot supporting the WEQ BPS and EC adoption of Version “0” standards by the December 31, 2004 deadline. 

Best Regards,

Michael Desselle
Michael Desselle

Chairman and CEO, North American Energy Standards Board

